
WDCB AGM Report 2019/2020

Due to restrictions in place caused by the COVID-19 pandemic, this year’s Winslow & District AGM will not take place in public. The Articles of Association that govern the WDCB include the provision of an annual AGM to report on the financial state of the WDCB and provide an overview of activities that have taken place during the last financial year. The Trustees have therefore made the decision to publish this Report and the Accounts for the financial year 2019/2020, and we have also included Minutes of the 2018/2019 AGM. By making these public, we are inviting any relevant questions or comments prior to the acceptance by the Trustees and members.

The Trustees and the Co-ordinator meet monthly to oversee the overall running of the Bus and ensure that the objectives in the Constitution are adhered to. We also meet from time to time on a more informal basis to discuss specific items that can then, if necessary, be agreed at a Trustee meeting. In rotation, one third of the Trustees have to retire each year, however, they are eligible for re-election. The Trustees were pleased to accept applications to become Trustees from two people, bringing the total number up to six. The Trustees have agreed that this year that all current Trustees and Officers will remain unchanged.  

The continuing generosity of Winslow Town Council is much appreciated, as is the support we receive from the surrounding Parish Councils of Great and Little Horwood, Whaddon, Swanbourne, Mursley, East Claydon, Steeple Claydon and Nash. We also greatly appreciate the passengers and the families of past passengers who have made donations to the bus this year.

I would like to thank my fellow Trustees for giving up their time to oversee the running of the Bus and for their generous and enthusiastic help in various other activities. I would also like to say a huge thank you to Lynne King, the Co-ordinator, for her dedication and hard work in keeping the Bus viable. Finally, thank you to the volunteer drivers, as without them the Bus would not have been available for the use of passengers. 

Treasurer's Report 

The 2019-20 accounts were completed before the Community Bus finances had any impact from the Covid 19 situation. This is due to the slight time lag of debits and credits reaching the bank account. Therefore, this can be viewed as a normal year.

Income
A slight increase in income on the previous year. Donations were up to nearly £11,000. Thank you to all individuals and Parish and Town Councils who have given so generously.

Expenditure
An increase this year. Several small variances, but the main cause was additional staff costs (Note 1 on the Statement of Financial Activities) because of the handover of coordination. Sue Marchant continued in a consultation capacity for several months. Motor expenses were back to their usual level after a high expenditure during 2018-19.

In summary, we have had a steady year, leaving us in a healthy position. Our investment accounts would enable us to replace our bus if that should become necessary. 
 

Coordinator’s Report

This is my first report as Coordinator since taking over from Sue Marchant, following her retirement in August 2019. Whilst providing cover over the years, there was still a lot to learn and I would like to thank Sue for her time and patience bringing me up to speed. Although the year hasn’t ended as expected due to the unfortunate COVID-19 situation, we were able to provide our usual wide variety of services for the majority of the year.

During the period of April 19 to April 20, the bus travelled 16,359 miles. There were 52 excursions, and the bus was hired out to local groups on 37 occasions. The 5 scheduled routes carried 1,420 passengers. 

We welcomed a number of new additions to the team this year; two new trustees, Elizabeth Latham and Peter Lemagnen, who are also volunteer drivers, and three new drivers, Paul Champion, Clive Herbert and Jeremy Carrington. 

In February 2020, a dear friend and colleague Fiona Holmes, passed away. She was a very valued member of the team, a driver for many years, and Treasurer since 2013. She is missed by all. Two of our long-time passengers and friends, Margaret Bull and Isobel Carlisle, also passed away the previous year. 

Our services were brought to a halt in March 2020, due to the Coronavirus pandemic and the subsequent national lockdown. The safety of our passengers and drivers is our top priority. We will always follow government guidelines and, with careful planning, we hope to gradually increase our services, when it is safe to do so.

